
MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 
 

DATE: October 3, 2022  
 
TO: Mayor and Council 
 
FROM: Melinda Moritz, Public Works Director 
 
THROUGH: Crystal Caldera, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Presentation and Discussion on Possible Road Closures - John Marshall 

High School 
 
SPONSOR(S):   Councilor Jed Hefner 
 
PURPOSE 
 
To brief the citizens and City Council on the request to close roads in Monte Robles 
Park to mitigate traffic from John Marshall High School. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
If road closures on Thunderbird and Bluebird were the preferred option, the following 
estimated costs would have to be considered: 
 
Roadway Gates: $   96,787 
Hammerhead: $2,282,828 
Cul-de-sac:  $2,429,189 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Investigate alternative methods of traffic calming in this neighborhood. Work with NISD 
to determine acceptable solutions. 
 
SEE LEON VALLEY 
 
Social - Assuring children can get to and from school safely, while allowing a safer 
traffic circulation pattern for all vehicles, improves the quality of life for all citizens. 
 
Economic – N/A 
 
Environmental - Creating a new traffic circulation pattern would decrease the amount 
of vehicle idling from parents waiting to pick up the children, which helps to reduce air 
pollution 
. 
 



RECOMMENDATION 
 
At Council discretion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ATTEST : 
 
 
____________________________ 

SAUNDRA PASSAILAIGUE, TRMC 
City Secretary 
 
 

 


